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     20 January 2025 

 

                      

Dear Parents, 

 

Additional Measures for Temperature Monitoring upon the Arrival of the 

2024/25 Winter Influenza Season in Hong Kong 

 

In response to the upcoming flu season and the recommendations of the Centre for 

Health Protection, we will measure the temperature of all students daily upon their 

arrival at school to identify any students with a fever. To ensure the health of students 

and staff, we require students and parents to pay attention to the following arrangements, 

in addition to the existing temperature monitoring at the school gate: 

 

1. Students must measure their temperature daily before entering school and complete 

the temperature declaration on pages 109-111 of the student handbook, which 

should be signed by a parent. 

 

2. Class teachers will check the temperature declarations during the morning session 

to monitor and follow up on the declarations. Teachers will contact parents for 

more information if necessary.  

 

3. If a student feels sick, parents are advised to seek medical consultation as soon as 

possible and ensure that the student wears a mask to reduce the risk of spreading 

germs. 

 

*The above arrangements will continue until local flu activity returns to the baseline 

level as notified by the Centre for Health Protection. Therefore, students must adhere to 

these arrangements, including on Sports Days (4th and 8th February 2025). 

 

If you have any inquiries, please contact the class teacher or the Discipline & Guidance 

Unit. 

 

 

Best regards, 

TWHGs Sun Hoi Directors’ College 

 
 
 
 

 


